Dr Claude Halbecq
Dr Claude Halbecq, Mayor of Roncey, President of the Association of the Mayors of the Manche and Vice President du Conseil General de la Manche is inviting members of the British and other ex-pat Communities living in the Manche or neighbouring departments to take part in the 70th anniversary of the 1944 Liberation of Roncey.
Over the past 20 years or so, Dr Halbecq has been a champion of those who have settled in this region from other countries. He has admired the energy, good spirit and sheer enterprise of the countless foreign residents who have chosen to retire in this lovely region of France.  He is a great supporter of many varied and creative activities of the associations that have sprung up over the years, and has attended many concerts, exhibitions, social events and other activities with Madame Halbecq, always making a point of meeting  as many people as possible.

In 1944, the little town of Roncey, located not far from Coutances was the headquarters and emplacement of the 2nd SS Panzer Division which held the line known as ‘The Pocket’ until  driven out by Combat Command B, US 2nd Armoured Division.  The Panzers were destroyed in the lanes of Grimesnil, St Denis le Vetu, Guehebert and St Denis le Gast.  Most of the town of Roncey was severely damaged in the preceding bombardment, but thrives today. 
On Sunday, 27th July 2014, Dr Halbecq will direct the 70th commemoration of the Roncey liberation.  It may follow the form previous years by commencing with a general assembly in the Square with speeches of welcome, followed by a church service with a parade of flags and standards. After the service, a band will lead the assembly to the War memorial for the laying of wreaths ceremony, followed by the conclusion of events at the War Memorial, and dispersal.
The Mayor of Roncey, the members of the Conseil Municipal and of the Commune will appreciate very much the presence of the representatives of the associations and Ex Military organisations to share in their Liberation commemoration.

